

Oifig an Stiúrthóir Náisiúnta Caipiteal agus Eastáit Ospidéal Sir Patrick Dun, Sráid na Canálach Móire Íocht. Baile Átha Cliath 2 D02 P667 T: 01-6424747

Office of the National Director Capital & Estates
Sir Patrick Dun's, Lower Grand Canal Street, Dublin 2

Ms Verona Murphy, TD Dail Eireann, Leinster House, Kildare Street Dublin 2

26th July 2022

PQ 38127/22\* To ask the Minister for Health the status of the new 96-ward block at Wexford General Hospital; and if he will make a statement on the matter. -Verona Murphy

Dear Deputy Murphy,

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary Question which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.

The HSE Capital and Estates department is currently progressing the project for the delivery of the ninety six bed medical ward block replacement accommodation at Wexford General Hospital.

It is anticipated a design team will be appointed in September 2022. This will enable the commencement of the preliminary design of this project.

Yours sincerely,

pp Hild Briff

Paul de Freine National Director,

Capital & Estates